SUMMIT LAW GROUP®

a professional limited liability company

POLLY L. McNeill DID: (206) 676-7040

EMAIL: pollym@summitlaw.com

January 29, 2010

VIA EMAIL followed by U.S. MAIL

David W. Danner
Director and Executive Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: Waste Connections of Washington, Inc. v. Enviro/Con, et al.,

Docket TG-071194

Dear Secretary Danner:

The parties were granted an extension of time to January 29, 2010, to file a petition for administrative review on Initial Order No. 07 in this matter. We write, however, to inform the Commission and the other parties that Respondents Waste Management Disposal Services of Oregon, Inc. and Enviro/Con & Trucking, Inc., do not intend seek administrative review of that Order.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

SUMMIT LAW GROUP PLLC

Polly L. McNeill

cc:

James R. Sells David W. Wiley Bronson Potter